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Emily Perkins Sharp 
906 Water Willow Court 
Birmingham, AL 35244 

Dear Ms. Sharp: 

This letter is in response to your letter of June 15, 2006. You have requested 
that the Public Service Commission reconsider the decision in Case No. 2005-00207 
regarding East Kentucky Power Cooperative's application to build a transmission line in 
Barren, Butler, Ohio, and Warren Counties. As you acknowledge in your letter, the 
Commission issued our order in that case on October 31, 2005. Under KRS 278.400, 
the time for requesting rehearing expired 23 days afterwards. The provisions of that 
statute are mandatory, leaving the Commission with no authority to grant rehearing 
now. 

As you are probably aware, the formal intervenors in that case have appealed. 
Therefore the courts will determine if the Commission must take further action or if our 
decision will be upheld. 

Yours truly, 

Mark David Goss 

An Equal Oppoiiunity Employer MlFlD 



June 15,2006 

Mr. Mark David Goss, Chairman 
Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, KY 40602-061 5 

Dear Mr. Goss, 

It has been a difficult year for us as we continue the effort to protect our farm in Wanen 
County from East Kentucky Power Cooperative's attempt to m its new transmission 
lines across the center of the property. It has taken a toll on our family emotionally, 
physically, and financially, but it is an effort that we all agree is necessary to continue. 

We came to the Public Service Commission at the Public Hearing in Bowling Green last 
August with the hope that our comments and those of the many others present that night 
would be heard and considered. We came to Frankfort last September with the hope that 
our comments and those of the many others present and represented would be heard and 
considered. That was not to be the case and so we continue to speak out in hopes that 
someone will listen and help prevent this project from being built. 

In reading the statement you presented at the TVA hearing on May 18,2006 in 
Hopkinsville, Kentucky, I was puzzled by several things. On page 4 of your comments, 
you mention how the legislation that was enacted in 2004 is working as intended by 
accomplishing "greater public involvement in decisions on where new transmission lines 
should he built, and prevention of a wastelt duplication of facilities." You go on to say 
that the law is helping the "development of a Kentucky-specific transmission siting 
model that wilt be derived from the Electric Power Research Institute model developed in 
Georgia" and that "utilities, environmental groups, historic preservationists and others 
have come together to help develop what we believe will become an extremely valuable 
tool for determining where future transmission lines should be located." 

On page 9 of your comments, you say in regard to the possibility of TVA providing 
transmission access to customers who switch to other suppliers, that "it is Kentucky's 
policy to avoid the wasteful duplication of facilities, because it is not the best use of 
utility resources, because it can place unnecessary burdens on landowners and because it 
created needless visual clutter on our landscape." 

Mr. Goss, these are comments that we would have loved to have heard you make last 
August and last September, and most of all, on October 31" of 2005 when the PSC 
granted EKPC a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to construct over 97 
miles of transmission lines. 



Page 2 

This project cannot be considered an example of how the 2004 legislation "is working as 
intended" as public sentiment toward this project was not considered. Now by your own 
admission, a ''wasteful duplication of facilities" can be prevented. You are asking TVA 
to share their lines with EKPC so that it can avoid creating "unnecessary burdens on 
landowners and because it creates needless visual clutter on our landscape." We couldn't 
agree more! We wish you had voiced this opinion on October 3 1''. 

The Georgia siting model that was used was flawed for use in Kentucky and developing 
it now for Kentucky-specific use is good, but not good enough. Almost 100 miles of 
Kentucky's landscape owned by hundreds of Kentucky's property owners will be lost to 
the flawed model that was allowed to be used by EKPC for this project. The landowners, 
"environmental groups, historic preservationists and others" that have spoken out about 
the problems with the siting methods on this project have not been allowed to be the 
"valuable tool for determining where future transmission lines should be located." If they 
had been, EKPC would have had to adjust their siting model for this project. We wish 
you had voiced this opinion on October 3lst. 

EKPC has yet to make an attempt to resolve property owner issues as you asked them to 
do, but they have continued their course of intimidation and arrogance. They have yet to 
complete the environmental and cultural studies required by NEPA and NIIPA, but they 
are acquiring right-of-way easements and voice their intent to start construction soon. 
The federal government has yet to grant the funding they need to build these lines and 
assure us that it is early in the process - a process, I believe, that should have been 
completed before the PSC g~anted a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity. 

As stewards of Kentucky's resources and history, we are, as you said "entitled, even 
obligated, to protect the interests of its consumers" and "there must be a recognition of 
the fact that we operate in an environment in which we are all connected to each othkr. 
As long as the potential exists for one entity's problems becoming everyone's problems, 
we must be prepared to set aside parochial concerns to address common concerns in an 
equitable and reasonable manner." And so, almost a year later, we are asking you to 
please reconsider your decision to allow this project to be built. You are asking TVA to 
reconsider their position. We ask no less of you. 

906 water Willow court 
Birmingham, AL 35244 
(205) 989-6480 
(205) 602-1622 
epsharpl9@msn.com 



Enclosures: Pages 4 & 9 of the "Written Testimony for the Record" by Mark David Goss 

CC: 
Secretary Lduana Wilcher 
W. Gregory Coker 
Theresa J. Hill 
John C. Perkins, Jr. 
Joe McCaleb 
Emily Yao 
Mark Quarles 
Carroll and Doris Tichenor 
John Colliver 
Joey Roberts 
Robert GriEth 
Jennifer Swyers 
Senator Mitch McConnell 
Senator Jim Bunning 
Representative Ron Lewis 
Representative Jody Richards 
Representative Jim DeCesare 
Representative Stephen R. Nunn 
Representative Rob Wilkey 
Senator Brett Guthrie 



Written Testimony for the Record 

Mark David Goss 

Chairman 

Kentucky Public Service Commission 

For the 
i' 

Board of Directors 

Tennessee Valley Authority 

Hopkinsville, KY 

May 18,2006 



Plans. lhese spsl1 out what additbat generatim and transmission facilities wilt 
be necessarytomeettheneedsofautir~spreswrtandfuturecustmrs. 

1 As faciMies become neasmry, -ties appiy to Me PSC for Qxtilicates of Public 
I 

Convenience and Necessity, or CPGNs. A proposiw to consonstFuct new 

generating capacity is to demonstraat &at it has &equate& weighed 

all options, induQng off-syslem purchases- ohw utifities or contra&& 

arrangeme& with independent r p r o d ~ ~ f 5 .  The PSC's goal is to emure 

that native ktad mstomem will be provided with reliable power at the lowest 

fe;tsible Ion$-term cost 

Until %m years ago, utilities wre not required to obtain certification for new 

transmission fmes. The Kentucky Genera) Assembly in 2004 enacted legislation 

requiring certificates for lines with capacities of 138 Wlovofts or more and a mile 

or more in tength. The legislation seeks to aooomplish f\No goals - greater public 

involvement in decisions on where new transmMon should be built, and 

prevention of a was&efut duplicah of facil'ies. 

I am pleased to reporl thatthus far the law has worked as intended. Public 

participation in process has !wen exiensive and, more importantly, has yielded 

information that has proven helpful to both the PSC and to utilities. In planning 

new transmission, &Tities now are bking first at whether to upgrade existing 

lines or co-locate them on existing easements, thus avoiding duplication and 

&nimizing the environmental and visual impads of transmission facilities. 

The taw atso is serving as a catalyst for the deelapment of a Kentucky-spedfic 

transmission s.Bng model that will he derived from the Uecttic Power Research 

lnstite model devdoped in Georgia. Utitiies. environmental groups, historic 

pmenmtionists and other have come together to help develop what we believe 

will become an extrwnely vaiuaMe taoi for determining where future transmission 
lines should be W e d .  



o v d  control of grid opera(ions. too are areas in which dialogue and 

n wilt be essential if we are to attain the highest degree of stabilii and 

reliability. 

While every stab and utility is entiged, even obligated, to protect the interests of 

its consumers, there must be a recDgnition of the fad: that we operate in an 

environment in which we are alt connected to each other. As long as the potential 

exists for one en%@'$ problems bewfming evenlone's problems, we must be 

prepared to set aside parochial concerns to address common concerns in an 

equ'rtabte and reasonable manner. 

Which Mngs me, then, to today's wntral question: Should W A  continue to 

provide fransmission access on its system to customers who leave the TVA for 

another wholesale supplier? Mr. Chairman and members of the W A  board, our 

answer, in short, is "yes.' 

We believe that continued access to the TVA system offers several advantages: 

It is Kentucky's policy to avoid the wasbfut duptimtion qf M i e s ,  

because it is not the best use of utility resources, because it can place 

unnecessary burdens on landawners and because it creates needless 

visual clutter on our tamkcape. Allowing d-9 N A  customers access 

to 7VB transmission cauld reduce or perhaps even diminate the need to 

construct new facilities. 
.. o Where new transmission fadiities are necessary, interconnection can 

produce enhanced reliability for all parties by creating loops that provide 

alternate paths for power in the event of infrastnrcture failure. 

Continued access to the TVA system also can provide enhanced 

interconnections that would potentially allow the sharing of reserve 

margins between W A  and neighboring utilities, thus reducing the need for 

new generation in order to meet those reserve margins in the future. For 
example, T W s  peak usage is in the summet, while East Kentucky Power 




